The Network Newsletter – Ebulletin 153, 28 May 2014
Events

Events have been added to the Courses & Events pages on The Network website – see: http://www.seapn.org.uk/events/.
NB there is a RSS feed on this page, which means that you could be automatically alerted to new events, courses and conferences as they are added!

Consultations

“Your Voice, Our Vision”
http://www.biglotteryfund.org.uk/yourvoice?utm_source=LGF+weekly+bulletin&utm_campaign=29cfbdb7b6-LGF_Weekly_Bulletin_05_27_2014&utm_medium=email&utm_term=0_43f936b912-29cfbdb7b6-197315569&mc_cid=29cfbdb7b6&mc_eid=a859be8b1c
(Source: Lesbian and Gay Foundation Bulletin, 27 May 2014)

“The Big Lottery Fund have launched Your Voice Our Vision, a consultation to help them decide how best to spend £4 billion of funding from 2015-21. They are seeking views on: how best they can work with others to make a difference, how they can support the development of a stronger voluntary, community and social enterprise sector, what they can do to support people living in poverty to achieve a better quality of life, and how they can grow social capital and help communities to make the most of their strengths and talents. You can help make a difference to their work by getting in touch. Email yourvoice@biglotteryfund.org.uk or visit their website …”
Congratulations!

Midlothian Libraries win ‘Library of the Year’ Award
http://www.midlothian.gov.uk/press/article/1203/midlothian_libraries_scoops_top_national_award 
Congratulations to Network member Midlothian!
"Midlothian Libraries has struck gold and scooped a prestigious national award from the Bookseller Industry Awards. The council-run library service won ‘Library of the Year’ in the coveted awards, which were announced in London on Monday 12 May.
Seeing off some strong competition from one of the largest public libraries in the world, the Library of Birmingham. Midlothian picked up Library of the Year for its strong children’s service and ‘hugely impressive’ programme of events."


Funding & Opportunities

“New fund to help vulnerable young people”
https://www.gov.uk/government/news/new-fund-to-help-vulnerable-young-people 
(Source: NCB Cross National E-briefing, May 2014) 

The Cabinet Office recently announced “more than £2.5 million funding to change the lives of vulnerable young people. 

The funding will help 26 volunteering programmes provide crucial support for young people in vulnerable circumstances, including young offenders and care leavers. The programmes bring together volunteers and community organisations to help solve some of the big issues affecting vulnerable young people.”
There may be some good opportunities for joint working with the grants recipients who are:

· Catch 22

· Barnado’s

· Circles UK

· Community Housing Aid

· Family Action

· Greater Manchester Youth Network

· Groundwork Lancashire

· Lancashire County Council

· Media Trust

· Mencap Liverpool

· Midlands Psychology CIC

· North Music Trust

· Norwich and Norfolk Community Arts (NORCA)

· Nottingham Community Housing Association

· National Youth Advocacy Service (NYAS)

· Positive Youth Foundation (PYF)

· Prison Advice and Care Trust

· Prospects Services

· Westminster City Council

· Safer London Foundation

· Sova

· The Care Leavers Association

· Torbay Intensive Adolescent Service

· vInspired

· Voluntary Action Leeds

· Youth Resource Services (YRS)

Tackling social and digital exclusion – Other Agencies

Austerity bites: a journey to the sharp end of cuts in the UK

http://www.policypress.co.uk/display.asp?ISB=9781447315605&
(Source: email from Policy Press)

Announcement of a key new book:

“Drawing on hundreds of hours of compelling first-person interviews, with a broad spectrum of people ranging from homeless teenagers, older job-seekers, pensioners, charity workers, employment advisers and youth workers, as well as an extensive body of research and reports, the book explores the grim reality of living under the biggest shakeup of the welfare state in 60 years.”

NB Charged-for publication. 

Why children die
http://www.rcpch.ac.uk/index.php?q=child-health/standards-care/health-policy/child-mortality/child-mortality
(Source: The Guardian, 7 May 2014, p37)

According to a summary on the Midwives website (see: http://www.rcm.org.uk/midwives/news/child-mortality-report-released/): 

“Children born in the UK have a higher risk of premature death than their Western European counterparts, according to a report from the Royal College of Paediatrics and Child Health (RCPCH) and the National Children’s Bureau (NCB) …
The extra deaths are due to the growing gap between rich and poor and a lack of targeted public health policies to reduce child deaths, the report says.”
How you can help us: how adults can help lesbian, gay, bisexual and trans youth 

http://www.lgbtyouthnorthwest.org.uk/wp-content/uploads/2014/04/How-You-Can-Help-Us-Full-Report.pdf
Very useful practical guide to the kinds of support that adults can and should offer – and includes librarians!

NB Fuller assessment to appear in The Network Newsletter.

“Kirklees charity finds digital inclusion work is booming”
http://www.ukauthority.com/tabid/64/Default.aspx?id=4749 

(Source: email from Simon Wallace)
“A charity in Yorkshire is finding digital inclusion work is booming, as it seeks to fill in gaps in public sector provision and meet people's needs for finding work in the digital age.”
“Internet training would cut pensioner loneliness, says think tank”
http://www.bbc.co.uk/news/uk-27577143
(Source: email from Simon Wallace)

Just in case you didn’t see this (potential role for us?):

Loneliness among the over-65s could be tackled by training more older people to use the internet, a report by a centre-right think tank has suggested.
Policy Exchange has called for every person in the UK to be taught basic digital skills, including how to send emails and use social networking sites …

It said training would help pensioners stay connected with friends and family.”

Health & Wellbeing issues – Other Agencies 

“Dementia services must not culturally discriminate”
http://www.theguardian.com/social-care-network/2014/apr/23/dementia-services-culturally-discriminate?CMP=new_1194
(Source: Later Life Newsletter, 55, May 2014)

Brief article that outlines the work that the Alzheimer's Society is developing to support families from different cultures.
Disability issues – Libraries, Museums, Archives and Cultural and Heritage Organisations 
RNIB National Library Service changes
(Source: Reading Matters, Apr 2014, p3)

“From 1 April 2014, all our library services are provided from RNIB’s Peterborough site. Our Reader Services Team there will continue to support customers including children, parents and teachers who need extra help with choosing books and using the service. They can be contacted on 01733 375333 or email libraryinfo@rnib.org.uk 

The number to ring for all routine Library enquiries is the Helpline – telephone 0303 123 9999 or email library@rnib.org.uk
The Stockport office has now closed, although a small team will remain in place until 30 September to ensure a smooth transition to the new arrangements.” 

Disability issues – Other Agencies 
“End the Awkward”
http://www.scope.org.uk/awkward
(Source: Research in Practice, 14 May 2014)

Scope have launched this new campaign aimed at challenging the assumptions and subconscious behaviours we can have around disabled people. Includes videos with tips and case studies.

“Child sight loss on increase, says Blind Children UK”
http://www.bbc.co.uk/news/health-27546001
(Source: Children & Young People Now, 27 May 2014)

“Increasing numbers of British children are being registered as blind or partially sighted, say campaigners.
Blind Children UK says much of the rise is down to more very premature babies surviving, with one in 20 of these now likely to be born blind.

It estimates the number of babies born with sight difficulties as a result of being premature has risen 22% over the past decade to more than 1,800 a year.”
“Good Vibrations”
http://deafblindinteract.wordpress.com/2014/05/11/good-vibrations/ 

(Source: STV Bulletin 161, 27 May 2014)

Interesting short piece on the “Deafblind Interact” website:  
“An iPhone paired with a braille display opens up vast realms of information to deafblind people that were unimaginable as little as five years ago. We can read books, browse the web, communicate by text message, email or typed notes, look up directions, check train times, view arrival and departure boards, identify food tins, and much more, and all whilst on the go. This is all fantastic and could be made even better by app developers doing one simple thing: making more use of vibration …”
Learning Difficulty issues – Other Agencies
“Dyslexia Lobby unites behind dyslexia diagnosis”
http://www.dyslexiaaction.org.uk/news/dyslexia-lobby-unites-behind-dyslexia-diagnosis
(Source: STV Bulletin, 160, 6 May 2014) 

Just in case you haven’t seen this statement by Dyslexia Action, which supports the continuing recognition of dyslexia as a specific condition, and which refutes the arguments in a new book that suggests that dyslexia doesn’t exist (Julian Elliott and Elena Grigorenko. The dyslexia debate. Cambridge University Press, published June 2014 – see: http://www.cambridge.org/gb/academic/subjects/psychology/educational-psychology/dyslexia-debate). 
Migration issues – News 
“What you need to know about the Immigration Bill”
http://www.migrantsrights.org.uk/blog/2014/05/what-you-need-know-about-immigration-bill?utm_source=Migrants+Rights+News&utm_campaign=5549e1668c-MRN_News_10-05-2014&utm_medium=email&utm_term=0_1084a7080c-5549e1668c-197822741 

(Source: Migrants’ Rights Network Weekly Migration News, 12 May 2014)

“Now that the Bill is on the cusp of becoming an Act of Parliament, here is our pocket-sized summary of some key provisions of the Bill and how it looks like they will be implemented in practice.”
“'Go and vote in your own country': Evidence of non-British EU citizens turned away at the polls despite being on electoral roll”
http://www.independent.co.uk/news/uk/politics/go-and-vote-in-your-own-country-evidence-of-nonbritish-eu-citizens-turned-away-at-the-polls-despite-being-on-electoral-roll-9427571.html
(Source: email from Simon Wallace)

“Swathes of European citizens living in Britain were turned away from the ballot box in the European elections on Thursday despite registering as voters and having polling cards …”
“Rise in EU immigration to the UK”
http://www.bbc.co.uk/news/uk-27517379 

(Source: MEMO [Minority Ethnic Matters Overview], 396, 26 May 2014)

Just in case you didn’t see this news story – which also includes the following useful table:
Why do people come to the UK? 

· 214,000 for work

· 177,000 to study 

· 71,000 for family reasons 

· 24,000 seeking asylum

· 19,000 returning home 

· 21,000 no reason stated

Estimated figures based on ONS survey data

Migration issues – Libraries, Museums, Archives and Cultural and Heritage Organisations 
“The elephant in the room”
http://www.museumsassociation.org/museums-journal-blog/13052014-elephant-in-the-room?utm_source=ma&utm_medium=email&utm_campaign=22052014
Blog-post by Rebecca Atkinson, which explores the role that museums might play in telling the story of migration:
“The elephant in the room in many museum displays about immigration is attitudes towards migrants and immigration policies. The belief that immigrants ‘steal our jobs’ persists. Polls suggest that UKIP, a party that plays on this notion, will attract 11% of the total vote in the general election, up from 3.1% in 2010. 

Not many museums are actively engaging with these issues or acting as forums for debate. Immigration is a hot political potato and museums seem largely reluctant to add their voices to discussion.”  
Migration issues – Government, Government Agencies and Local Government

“Country information and guidance”
https://www.gov.uk/government/collections/country-information-and-guidance
(Source: EoE AS&R/MW Newsflash 12-23 May 2014) 

The Home Office UK Visas and Immigration department has just updated its country information and guidance reports which are used to make decisions in asylum and human rights applications. The reports also give information on asylum-seekers’ countries of origin.
Migration issues – Other Agencies 
28 days later: experiences of new refugees in the UK
http://www.refugeecouncil.org.uk/assets/0003/1769/28_days_later.pdf
(Source: EoE AS&R/MW Newsflash 12-23 May 2014) 

New report from the Refugee Council, which “… documents the experiences of newly-granted refugees in order to learn what issues they may face, what support they need and receive, and whether there are ways processes and policies can be changed to make the transition go more smoothly.” [p5]

Broader issues – Libraries, Museums, Archives and Cultural and Heritage Organisations 
“Language, libraries and ‘The Market’”
http://infoism.co.uk/2014/05/language-libraries-and-the-market/
(Source: Public Libraries News, 8 May 2014)

Blog-post which challenges the growing use of market-orientated language in Libraries (and, by implication, elsewhere in the cultural sector).
The economic and social value of information services: libraries – report of findings
http://napleblog.files.wordpress.com/2014/05/the-economic-and-social-value-of-information-services-libraries.pdf 

(Source: Public Libraries News, 21 May 2014)

Concentrating more on the economic value, this report does, however, highlight the ways in which Spanish public libraries work to attract non-users and to provide a range of different services.
Broader issues – Other Agencies
Austerity
To support their own publication (noted above), Policy Press have pulled together some available resources to help research this further.

These include:

1. Warwick University Centre for Human Rights in Practice which has produced The Human Rights and Equality Impact Assessments of Public Spending Cuts – A Resource Database – see: http://www2.warwick.ac.uk/fac/soc/law/chrp/projects/spendingcuts/resources/database/. This includes:

· Toolkits and guides to carry out an Equality and Human Rights Impact Assessment – see: http://www2.warwick.ac.uk/fac/soc/law/chrp/projects/spendingcuts/resources/database/resourceseia
· Reports on the Impact of Public Spending Cuts on Different Disadvantaged Groups within the UK – see: http://www2.warwick.ac.uk/fac/soc/law/chrp/projects/spendingcuts/resources/database/reportsgroups
The groups include:

· Women – see: http://www2.warwick.ac.uk/fac/soc/law/chrp/projects/spendingcuts/resources/database/reportsgroups/#Women
· Older people – see: http://www2.warwick.ac.uk/fac/soc/law/chrp/projects/spendingcuts/resources/database/reportsgroups/#Older
· Disabled people and carers – see: http://www2.warwick.ac.uk/fac/soc/law/chrp/projects/spendingcuts/resources/database/reportsgroups/#Disabled
· BAME people – see: http://www2.warwick.ac.uk/fac/soc/law/chrp/projects/spendingcuts/resources/database/reportsgroups/#BAME
· Children and young people – see: http://www2.warwick.ac.uk/fac/soc/law/chrp/projects/spendingcuts/resources/database/reportsgroups/#Children
· Legal Challenges Made Against the Public Spending Cuts – see: http://www2.warwick.ac.uk/fac/soc/law/chrp/projects/spendingcuts/resources/database/legal
· Toolkits and guides to using UK legislation to challenge public spending cuts – see: http://www2.warwick.ac.uk/fac/soc/law/chrp/projects/spendingcuts/resources/database/challenges
· Academic Papers and Reports on the Impact Assessment of the Cuts – see: http://www2.warwick.ac.uk/fac/soc/law/chrp/projects/spendingcuts/resources/database/rightsreports. 
2. Joseph Rowntree Foundation Austerity in the UK website – see: http://www.jrf.org.uk/topic/austerity. 
“Dramatic fall in childminders linked to launch of agencies”
http://www.cypnow.co.uk/cyp/news/1144288/dramatic-fall-childminders-linked-launch-agencies?utm_content=&utm_campaign=270514_EarlyYears_MAN_BULL_PROMO&utm_source=Children%20%26%20Young%20People%20Now&utm_medium=adestra_email&utm_term=http%3A%2F%2Fwww.cypnow.co.uk%2Fcyp%2Fnews%2F1144288%2Fdramatic-fall-childminders-linked-launch-agencies
(Source: Children & Young People Now, 27 May 2014)

Just in case you haven’t seen these extraordinary figures …

“The government has revealed a dramatic slump in the number of childminders, with 2,149 leaving the profession over the last six months. Over a six month period four per cent of childminders ceased working. Latest half yearly figures for September 2013 to March 2014 show the number of childminders registered with Ofsted fell from 53,938 to 51,789.”

[image: image1][image: image2][image: image3][image: image4][image: image5][image: image6][image: image7][image: image8][image: image9][image: image10][image: image11][image: image12][image: image13][image: image14][image: image15][image: image16][image: image17][image: image18][image: image19][image: image20][image: image21][image: image22][image: image23][image: image24][image: image25][image: image26][image: image27][image: image28][image: image29][image: image30][image: image31][image: image32][image: image33][image: image34][image: image35][image: image36][image: image37][image: image38][image: image39][image: image40][image: image41][image: image42][image: image43][image: image44][image: image45][image: image46][image: image47][image: image48][image: image49][image: image50][image: image51][image: image52][image: image53][image: image54][image: image55][image: image56][image: image57][image: image58][image: image59][image: image60][image: image61][image: image62][image: image63][image: image64][image: image65][image: image66][image: image67][image: image68][image: image69]
PAGE  
6

